
Steering Committee
Minutes

December 5, 2007

Attending: S. Koch, J. Morrison, L. Gage, B. Kalinowski, S. Albertine, M. Krause, J. McCarty, A. Conte, J. Vincelette, S. Cwynar, K. Rossiter, G. Rindosh, N. Freudenthal, C. Deering
Review of Minutes- Approved Unanimously 

Reports of Vice Chairs: The Vice Chairs of the Committee on Academic Programs, Committee on Planning and Priorities, Committee on Faculty Affairs, and the Committee on Student and Campus Community provided updates on their current work.

Old Business

1. A recommendation from CAP regarding undergraduates taking graduate courses was accepted and will be sent to the Provost for approval.
2. A recommendation from CAP for an African Studies minor was accepted and will be sent to the Provost for approval.

3. The use of testimony within the governance process was reviewed and the issue of how Steering should request testimony in various situations was discussed.  The inclusion of language regarding testimony in future charges was of particular interest and will be discussed further. Members agreed that the need for testimony regarding the three special CFA subcommittees under way this year be discussed with that chair.  Dr. Koch agreed to call on the CFA chair.
4. CAP has reaffirmed the college policy concerning minors. However, they were asked to consider the nature of minors in light of the requests from art history and international business to double count two courses to their minors. CAP will need to make a specific recommendation for these particular requests and consider testimony by students and faculty who have an interest in the two minor programs under consideration. 
New Business
1. Course and program approval.  Deferred to February meeting.
2. Five-year post-tenure review.  Deferred to February meeting.

